
Re: HB 2601 
 
February 11, 2020 
 
Dear Chairman Huebert,  

First, off I want to thank you, from the bottom of my heart for taking the time to read this testimony. I am 
a parent of three children that attend school in the state of Kansas.  

I want to share with you a personal story of a friend of mine’s sweet baby boy who was injured by his one 
year vaccines. This happened last January. Seizures, 107 degree fever and being unconscious for 30 
minutes after receiving his shots. Which are very common side effects.  

You can see why I am concerned about the recent Immunization Program Conference and the attack on 
parental rights evident in the conference’s content.  

Even more reasons that deeply concern me:  

• More than 54% of American children are suffering from one or more chronic illnesses. 

• Many states are losing their right to opt out of vaccines, a medical procedure. 

• Vaccine manufacturers are not held liable for their product (per the 1986 National Childhood 
Vaccine Injury Act). 

• Over 4 billion dollars have been paid out since 1986 in compensation for vaccine injuries and 
deaths. 

• Line 13.1 of every vaccine insert states: 

“has not been evaluated for carcinogenic or mutagenic potential, or for impairment of fertility.” 

I am asking for medical freedom. Freedom of choice for my babies. I am trying to do what is best for them 
and their health. After all don’t we all want what is best for our children whom we love more than 
anything? I am asking for religious and/or personal preference exemption from vaccines in our public and 
private schools.  

While I am well aware that many people believe vaccines are safe and effective, current science as well as 
the rising number of vaccine injuries point to the contrary.  

Only 3 cases of meningitis in 2015 yet 30,000 + reports of injuries in 2017 (www.nvic.org/). 

Vaccine manufacturers have zero liability, per the 1986 National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act.  

Both Hep A and the Meningitis vaccines contain aluminum, which has been proven in multiple studies to 
be neurotoxic. Here is a link to a page listing several scary facts about vaccines. 
https://www.westonaprice.org/wp-content/uploads/ImportantFacts.pdf  

Thank you so much for your time. I look forward to seeing what you will do to investigate vaccine safety 
and uphold parental rights. 

Sincerely,  
Kayla Schieber  
Derby Kansas resident  

“The rise of mandatory and forced vaccination legislation should send a chill up every American spine. That 
government can force you to accept any kind of medicine and inject you against your will is totalitarianism at its 

worst! This egregious form of state power is metastasizing.” - Dr Ron Paul 
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